U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission

Log of Meeting

Subject: Discussions with Unleaded Kids on Lead Rule Review
Date: July 2, 2024
Location: Virtual

Prepared By: Duane Boniface, DBoniface@cpsc.gov

CPSC Staff Attendees: Duane Boniface, Mary Kelleher

Unleaded Kids Attendees: Tom Neltner, Jane Houlihan, Charlotte Brody (Blue Green Alliance)

Notes: Unleaded Kids expressed their interest in a review of lead requirements for both toys and for
paints, and sought clarifications on process to add a review to the annual Operating Plan, as well as
processes for providing information to such a review and on detection limits for current equipment.
CPSC staff noted that the annual Operating Plan was in development, drawing upon inputs at the annual
Priorities Hearing as well as discussions with Commissioners, staff evaluations and other sources, and
that a proposed and publicly available draft would go to the Commission later in the fiscal year. CPSC
staff noted that any review would likely include a call for stakeholder input, with a mechanism for
providing data, research and other information to be specified. Staff further noted that detection limits
were a function of not only equipment but test method.



